MUCH WENLOCK & CRESSAGE PATIENTS’ VOICE

Summary of  Meeting Wed 12th January 2016 at Cressage Surgery

Patients’ Voice (PV) members were issued with a copy of the report on the recent inspection of the Practice by the Care Quality Commission. This gave a very positive account of the Practice with a judgment of “Good” in all five key areas. The PV group asked for their congratulations to be passed to all practice staff and to thank them for all of their hard work in achieving such an excellent outcome.
A new Health Care Assistant began work at the practice in January and she will shortly be starting to contact patients who may be more at risk of contracting a chronic disease in order to offer them a “healthcheck”. 

A survey is currently being undertaken of the current 111 service and PV members were encouraged to respond to this. It was noted that many local people are in favour of Shropdoc continuing to provide the out of hours GP service within Shropshire but there is a risk that this service might be awarded to an alternative provider.
It was reported that the local clinical commissioning group is working on a primary care strategy to include consideration of integrated care, workforce strategy, better use of IT, district nursing, looking at benefits, or otherwise, of economies of scale, etc.

Patients will shortly be provided with the option of having online access to certain elements of their medical records, e.g. test results. The group discussed a range of benefits and concerns in association with this.  For any patient who may be worried about the security of such a facility it should be noted that this is an opt-in service and they can choose not to permit the provision of on-line access.
The present financial difficulties of Shropshire Clinical Commissioning Group were discussed, along with the moves to appoint a new accountable officer which should lead to an appointment in the summer.

The South Shropshire Clinical Commissioning group currently has an initiative to encourage cost savings on drugs by encouraging the prescribing of cheaper alternatives where suitable ones are available. They are also restructuring district nursing teams and introducing greater use of modern technology to try to make the service more effective.
